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Your ref 4/23/2273/0F1 
My ref CO/1547/23 
 
FAO Christopher J Harrison 
 
Many thanks for your communication dated 5th December 2023 regarding this application. 
 
I am indebted to Rachel Lightfoot for providing this additional information and addressing my 
concerns regarding the formation of the POS. 
The surveillance opportunities from the adjacent dwellings are more concisely depicted in section 
drawing 54D.90.9.STB Rev P1 and Rachel has described how casual supervision of the space will 
be achieved. 
However, I believe it is essential that a strict landscape maintenance programme is implemented 
to ensure that views shall be preserved. It is expected that the space will be used and enjoyed by 
residents throughout the year. I trust the applicant will keep options to intervene if it becomes 
apparent that the space is being misused or abused. 
 
Very best regards 
 
 
Andy Hunton 
Designing Out Crime Officer 

  
 

 
 
Cumbria Constabulary 
C/O Carlisle Police Station, Brunel Way, Durranhill Industrial Estate, Carlisle, CA1 3NQ 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


